

Dear Resident,

In order to improve safety and address concerns raised by Squamish residents, and by CN, signage and/or concrete barriers will be installed in the coming weeks along CN property outlined in the map below, with the cooperation of the District of Squamish.

Over the past few years, residents and visitors have been parking on CN property between the railway line and Government Road. While we appreciate the convenience this affords people in the area, this activity poses a serious safety hazard to those parking in the area, given the close proximity to an active railway corridor. Additionally, this land is private property and is not available for public parking use. In lead up to the implementation of signage and/or barriers, notices have been placed on parked vehicles informing residents of the parking prohibition. As of February 1, 2019, vehicles found parked on CN property will be towed immediately at the owner's expense.

Note that parking is prohibited on the cycle lane adjacent to this section and will be enforced by District of Squamish bylaw. As an alternative, please note on-street parking is available on Mamquam Rd and many streets within the District as long as parked vehicles comply with the District of Squamish Traffic Bylaw. The Traffic Bylaw can be reviewed on the District's website under the following link:

https://squamish.ca/yourgovernment/bylaws/

